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1 PURPOSE

1.1 To formally approve the statement of accounts for 2006/07 following audit.

2 BACKGROUND

2.1 At your meeting on 27 June 2007 you approved the Statement of Accounts for 2006/07, subject to audit, in compliance with the Accounts and Audit Regulations deadline of 30 June.

2.2 This preceded the period of audit on the accounts by our external auditors, which commenced this year on 25 June 2007, and will hopefully conclude prior to your meeting.

2.3 Members will recall considering the draft version and also the significant changes necessary in the preparation and presentation for local authority accounts for 2006/07.

2.4 The final, approved version following any amendments must be published by the end of September.

2.5 Approval of the Statement of Accounts is within the terms of reference of this committee.

3 AMENDMENTS TO DRAFT VERSION STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR 2006/07

3.1 We are very pleased to state that no errors have been found in our accounts by our auditors.  The amendments recommended by our auditors have simply been the insertion of appropriate punctuation marks.  

3.2 Obviously this is good news and means that the considerable hard work of the accountancy team in complying with the new Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP) in preparing the accounts has been rewarded.  It also means there is no pressure to carry out, potentially, a large number of necessary amendments by the publication deadline of the end of September.

3.3 An issue that has been raised by PwC however, is our accounting treatment of the back pay arising from our job evaluation exercise.  Members will be aware we created an earmarked reserve to set aside anticipated costs arising from back pay.  An earmarked reserve is basically a sum of money set aside in the accounts for a specific future purpose.  PwC have reported that, in their opinion, the back pay should have been treated as a provision.  The SORP is prescriptive about when provisions are required and when not.  Basically a provision is needed when

·  A present obligation occurs due to an event which either 

· Binds the authority to transfer economic benefits as a result of statutory provisions or contractual terms or 

· Arising from our actions creates a valid expectation that there will be a transfer of benefits

· It is likely a settlement of an obligation will take place

· A reliable estimate can be made of the amount of the obligation

3.4 At the time of preparing our accounts we were not certain of the events/timings of the results of job evaluation and therefore felt the back pay should not be accounted for as a provision.  If we were to amend our accounts to reflect this then significant changes would be necessary which would affect the net cost of services, recharges and other important statements.  We therefore do not recommend amending our accounts.

4 STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR 2006/07

4.1 The final statement of accounts for 2006/07 will be circulated at the meeting, and available on the website in due course

5 CONCLUSION

5.1 Due to a considerable amount of time and effort by our finance team the closure of the council’s accounts for 2006/07 has gone better than we could possibly have anticipated.  Particularly pleasing is the feedback we have received from our auditors concerning the quality of our accounts.  

6 RECOMMENDED THAT THE ACCOUNTS AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

6.1 
Approve the Statement of Accounts for 2006/07.

FINANCIAL SERVICES MANAGER
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